Guidance for everyone coming to a Holy Communion (HC) service in the Benefice of Street with Walton and Compton Dundon.

· It needs be made explicitly clear that those coming to HC services should not feel obliged to receive communion. Everyone is welcome to these services and may wish to remain in their place whilst others receive, or come forward for a blessing.  
· Those wishing to receive communion will be able to share in the bread, but will not be able to partake of the wine. Only the celebrant / priest will receive the wine.
· Social distancing will remain in place during these services, which will mean the Peace will not be shared until a later date.
· Strict procedures are in place to keep the wafers safe; during the Eucharistic prayer these will be kept on the altar, but securely covered.
· The celebrant/ priest will offer communion in the nave area of the church. People will come forward to receive, making a socially distanced queue where appropriate.
· The celebrant / priest will release the wafer into each person’s hands, avoiding any physical contact with the hands. The recipient will then move to one side, lower their face covering and consume the wafer. They will then replace the face covering before they return to their seat. Social distancing is to be maintained throughout. 
· The service will conclude in the usual manner.

(This version is for the Street churches.)
